令和6年度

専願入学試験問題

英

証

注意 答えはすべて解答用紙に記入すること。

純真高等学校

Tommy wasn't good at schoolwork. (1) Math made his head *spin, and words seemed to dance on the page. His friend, Jenny, *looked over and came to Tommy. "I got a gold star in *reading today!" she said *happily, showing her book. Tommy tried to smile, but his heart felt heavy. "That's great, Jenny," he replied softly.

One day, during break time, Jenny saw Tommy drawing on a piece of paper. He was making beautiful pictures. There were a big tree, colorful birds, and a bright sun in the sky. Jenny was amazed. "Tommy, your drawing is wonderful!" she said. Tommy looked up and smiled. "Thanks, Jenny. I love to draw. It's my way of telling stories." Jenny thought for a moment. "You know, Tommy, everyone is good at something. You are a *fantastic artist. Maybe you can help me with my drawing, and I can help you with reading." Tommy's eyes *lit up. "Really? Would you (2)do that for me?" "Of course!" Jenny replied. "Friends help each other." And so, every day after school, Tommy and Jenny spent time together. Tommy taught Jenny how to draw, and Jenny helped Tommy with his reading.

Months *passed, and Tommy's reading improved. One day, his teacher gave him a gold star. Tommy was so happy. He ran to Jenny and showed her. "Look! I got a gold star in reading today!" Jenny hugged him. "I knew you could do it!" she said.

From that day on, Tommy realized that everyone has their own *talent, and that with a little help, they can shine *brightly.

*spin: 回転する *look over: 見渡す *reading:「読み方」(科目名)

*happily: 嬉しそうに *fantastic: 素晴らしい

*light up: 輝く (lit は light の過去形) *pass: 経過する

*talent: 才能 *brightly: 明るく

問1 下線部 (1) Math made his head *spin, and words seemed to dance on the page. を 別の表現で言いかえたものとして適当なものを次から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- 7. He was good at dancing and spinning on his head.
- イ. He liked math and reading.
- ウ. Math was hard for him, and reading was difficult.
- 工. Math was simple for him, and reading was easy.

間2 次の質問の答えとして適当なものを1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

How did Tommy feel when Jenny showed him the gold star?

ア. Excited. イ. Happy. ウ. Sad.

問3 次の質問に5語以上の英語で答えなさい。

What was Tommy good at?

- 問4 下線部(2)do that は誰が何をするのか、日本語で説明しなさい。
- 問5 次の英文はこの話の終わりに Tommy が気付いたことを表しています。() に入れるのに適当な**英単語1**語を答えなさい。

工. Hungry.

Everyone has their own ().

2 次の()内から正しい語句を選び、記号で答えなさい。							
1. Who (ア. is イ. are ウ. be エ. were) that man standing near the gate?							
2. He can speak (ア. either イ. too ウ. both エ. between) French and Chinese.							
3. My mother took a bath (ア. when イ. before ウ. as エ. for) going to bed.							
4. (ア. Are イ. Will ウ. Have エ. May) you tell me the way to Hakata station?							
5. Your house is much larger than (ア.I イ.my ウ.me エ.mine).							
6. I have lived in Fukuoka (ア. for イ. since ウ. in エ. at) five years.							
7. The mountain was covered (ア. by イ. with ウ. of エ. in) snow.							
8. "Must I write my name on this paper?"							
"No, you (ア. aren't イ. won't ウ. don't have to エ. don't)."							
9. The window was (ア. breaking イ. broke ウ. break エ. broken) by the student.							
10. Kate went to Fukuoka (ア. helps イ. helped ウ. to help エ. to help to) his grandfather.							
3 次の各組の英文がほぼ同じ内容を表すように、()内に適語を1語ずつ入れなさい。							
3 次の各組の英文がほぼ同じ内容を表すように、()内に適語を 1 語ずつ入れなさい。 1. The dance club has 30 members.							
1. The dance club has 30 members.							
1. The dance club has 30 members. = () () 30 members in the dance club.							
 The dance club has 30 members. () 30 members in the dance club. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. 							
 The dance club has 30 members. () () 30 members in the dance club. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. () () eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant? 							
 The dance club has 30 members. () 30 members in the dance club. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. () eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant? I read many books when I was young. 							
1. The dance club has 30 members. = () () 30 members in the dance club. 2. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. = () () eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant? 3. I read many books when I was young. = I read a () () books when I was young.							
 The dance club has 30 members. () () 30 members in the dance club. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. () () eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant? I read many books when I was young. I read a () () books when I was young. Mary is younger than any other student. 							
 The dance club has 30 members. () () 30 members in the dance club. Let's eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant. () () eat dinner at the Chinese restaurant? I read many books when I was young. I read a () () books when I was young. Mary is younger than any other student. Mary is the () () all the students. 							

	J								
1	Λ · I+'	e very hot ien't it?							
1.	A: It's very hot, isn't it? B: Yes. ()								
	ア. You should wear a coat.								
✓. Do you want to have a cup of hot coffee?									
		It will snow today.							
	工.	Let's eat ice cream.							
2.	2. A: How did you come here?								
	B:()							
		I took a bus.							
		It took thirty minutes.							
		I come here once a week.							
	工.	I don't know the place.							
3. A: How often do you play tennis?									
B:()									
	ア.	I play tennis once a week.							
	I play tennis better than my friends.								
ウ. I started to play tennis when I entered a junior high									
	I.	I play tennis after lunch.							
1	A - Co	n I usa yaur nan?							
4. A: Can I use your pen? B:(
	`	Here we are.							
		Here we go.							
		Here I am.							
		Here you are.							
5.	A: What do you want to do in the future?								
	B:()							
	ア.	I watch TV after dinner.							
	イ.	I want to be a doctor.							
	ウ.	I don't like studying.							
	工.	I want to go shopping next weekend.							

次の対話文の()に入る適切な表現を下から選び、記号で答えなさい。

5	日本語の意味に合うように () 内の語句を並べ替えるとき、3番目と5番目に来る番号の組み合わせを選び、記号で答えなさい。ただし文頭に来る語も小文字で書いてあります。								
1.	1. 私たちはとても一生懸命にサッカーの練習をしたので、試合に勝つことができた。								
	We practiced soccer (1) hard 2) that 3) could 4 so 5) win 6) we) the game.								
	[ア. 2-3 イ. 1-4 ウ. 6-2 エ. 4-1]								
2.	2. あなたは出かける前に皿洗いをしなければいけません。								
	(1) you go 2 before 3 you 4 must 5 the dishes 6 wash) out.								
	(ア.3-6) イ.6-2 ウ.4-5 エ.1-2)								
3.	3. あなたは沖縄に行ったことがありますか?								
	(1) you 2) ever 3) to 4) have 5) Okinawa 6) been)?								
	(ア. 2-3 イ. 2-5 ウ. 6-2 エ. 1-3)								
4.	水泳と登山ではどちらが好きですか。								
	(1) which 2 better, 3 do you 4 or 5 swimming 6 like) climbing the mountains?								
	(ア. ②一① イ. ⑤一⑥ ウ. ⑥一⑤ エ. ①一③)								
5.	5. 日本製のコンピューターはとてもいいです。								
	(1) in 2) are 3) Japan 4) computers 5) very 6) made) good.								
	(7. 3-2 イ. 6-3 ウ. 1-2 エ. 2-5)								

受験番号		出身中学		氏名		得 点				
一一 令和6年度(専願)英語解答用紙 ——										
1	問 1									
	問2									
	問3									
	問4									
	問 5									
2		1	2	3	4	5				
		6	7	8	9	10				
3	3			4						
			5		*					
4		1	2	3	4	5				
5		1	2	3	4	5				